
1 
 

Edition 43: 22 March 2019 
 
 
 
 
 

School photos 

Thank you for making sure your children were looking their very best for the school photos. The Preschool 
Seahorse group and students from Years 1 to 4 wore their best smiles and were beautifully behaved on 
Monday 11th March for our visiting photographers. The Preschool Pelican group put on their best smiles 
on Thursday 14th March. Next week Stage 3 will have their photos on Wednesday 27th March, which will 
include staff, school leaders and house captain photos as well. Always such lovely memories as children 
grow and change through their educational journey. 

Leaders Investiture 

Well done to all our 2019 leaders who proudly received their badges at the Leaders Investiture assembly 
on18th March. It was indeed a proud time for our students and their families. We know they will make our 
school proud in 2019. Congratulations to all our leaders. 

Harmony Day 

So wonderful to see our students dressed in a scope of orange on our celebration of Harmony Day. The 
Chinese Dancers were loved by our students and certainly gave them a taste of a different culture of a 
nation who are our very near neighbours.  We are a multicultural nation and we are a multicultural school 
where Everyone belongs! 

Just a couple of things to ponder on. 

Use of school car parks 

Our school car parks are only for staff cars, special needs transport and delivery transport for the school. 
No parents or children should be walking through car parks at arrival times before school and pick up 
times after school. Such a dangerous thing to do. Please do not come in the gate and take a  shortcut 
over the lawn area where the pencils are and on through the car park to the playground. Take the time to 
walk along the path to the playground. It could save a nasty incident. Teachers are parking at that time of 
the day. They are not expecting children and parents to be walking around them. Keep your children safe 
and be a role model for their safe behaviour. Thank you for supporting the school with this very important 
safety matter. 

Expected behaviour on school grounds 

We always say to our students once inside the school grounds the school rules apply. This also applies to 
school staff, any visitors to our school and our parent community.  Everyone has the right to feel safe and 
valued on school grounds. Everyone needs to show respect for each other and the environment where 
they are.  We must always remember “Children are what they see and hear”.  Be their example, show 
them how to be respectful and always display appropriate behaviour on school grounds.  

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


Have another sunny but cooler fortnight 

Ona Buckley 
Principal 
 

 

For the next two weeks we will be teaching students about the importance of ‘Being Polite’ when going to 
the canteen. Discussions will focus on lining up and being patient while waiting in line, and on the 
importance of saying please and thank you to Anne and her wonderful crew of canteen helpers.  

Students who successfully demonstrate positive behaviours in the classroom, on the playground and 
when visiting the canteen will be rewarded with Win Bin tickets and stars on their Star Charts. 

Parents and carers are encouraged to discuss PBL expectations with their children. If you have any 
questions related to the school’s PBL program or about student wellbeing policies and practices, please 
direct them to either myself or Ms Buckley. One such question, “What sorts of behaviours correspond to a 
child receiving a B on their Star Chart, as opposed to an ‘I’?” was passed on to me earlier this week. I 
have attached a copy of the school’s ‘Behaviour Response Consistency Guide’ (taken from the school’s 
Student Wellbeing Policy document available on our website) at the end of this edition of the Namalata. 
The document focuses on common categories of problematic behaviour, and within each category, 
identifies what that behaviour might look like as the behaviour becomes progressively more serious and 
what level of response is deemed appropriate in each instance. For example, under the category heading 
‘Physical Contact’ the document recommends the following interventions:  

Incidental or careless contact while playing – Teacher to use correction procedures 

Physical aggression including deliberate (but low-level) contact – Referral to executive 

Hitting or striking with intent to hurt – Referral to executive and removal from classroom or playground. 

The example above illustrates that the school does not condone any instances of deliberate physical 
violence. Such behaviour will result in time spent in the Planning Room and the recording of a ‘B’ on a 
student’s Star Chart.   

Mr Dan Betts 
Assistant Principal (Student Wellbeing) 
 
The ‘Bullying! No Way! National Day of Action 

Last Friday, our school joined hundreds of school’s around the country in celebrating the 2019 National 
Day of Action Against Bullying and Violence. Students were presented with wristbands to wear on the day 
and posters encouraging students to take a stand against bullying were put up in classrooms and around 
the school. Students watched video presentations and participated in a variety of lessons/discussions 
addressing the issue of bullying in our society.  

We sent students home with a card with tips on how to combat bullying and what to do if they are being 
bullied. We also sent parent cards home to the parents of students in Years 3 to 6. (We have a few extra 
copies left so if anyone would like one please ask at the office). The parent pocket cards presented tips 
on what to do if your child talks to you about bullying. Information on the parents cards is re-produced 
below. Parents know their children best and know the best way to tailor communication to their needs. 
Adapt these tips to what works for you and your child. 

 

 



If your child talks to you about bullying: 

1. Listen calmly and get the full story. Your calm response is important to allow your child to tell you 
all about the situation.  After they’ve told you their story, ask questions to get more details if you 
need: who, what, where, when.  Although you may feel some strong emotions about your child’s 
experience, try to keep calm to avoid more distress to your child. 

2. Reassure your child they are not to blame. Many children blame themselves and this may make 
them feel even worse. You could say things like, ‘That sounds really hard to deal with. No one 
should have to put up with that.’ or ‘I’m so glad you told me. You should be able to feel safe at 
school; that’s not fair at all’. 

3. Ask your child what they want to do and what they want you to do. A critical part of your response 
is to avoid jumping in to solve the problem.  While it is natural to want to protect your child, helping 
them to find their own solution is a better option.  It helps them feel they have some power in the 
situation. 

4. Visit www.bullyingnoway.gov.au to find some strategies. The website has tips and ideas for 
different bullying situations. One idea is to practise strategies at home to help your child feel more 
confident. 

5. Contact the school. Your child may be reluctant for you to do this, so discuss the idea and 
reassure them that the school would want to know and is able to help. Make an appointment to 
meet with your child’s teacher and, if you need to, ask to talk with the principal. Contact the school 
immediately if you have a concern about your child’s safety.   

6. Check in regularly with your child.  Keep the conversation going. It can take time to resolve issues, 
so check in regularly with your child about their experiences and their feelings.  Your ongoing 
support is important.  

If you are looking for support for yourself to deal with a bullying situation, you will find ideas on the 
Bullying. No Way! website for parents.  As well, please feel free to contact the school if you would like to 
discuss any aspect of our approach to preventing bullying. 

At Woy Woy Public School we aim to create a safe and supportive school community for everyone. 

Thanks for your support to make WWPS a great school for everyone. 

Mr Dan Betts 
Assistant Principal (Student Wellbeing) 
 
 

 

At Woy Woy Public School student safety and attendance is a high priority. To ensure parents and 
caregivers are aware of their child’s absence the school has introduced the SENTRAL Daily Attendance 
‘SMS’ system. This new system will use mobile phone Short Message Service (SMS) to send text 
messages to parents/guardians and caregivers to notify them of an unexplained absence or late arrival of 
their child.  

From Monday 18 March, parents will be informed by mobile phone SMS each time their child is absent or 
late when an explanation has not already been provided to the school. If you receive an ‘SMS’ please 
contact the school to explain your child’s absence. Please note that traditional forms of communication 
between parents and school staff regarding attendance are still acceptable. We are pleased to be able to 
offer this service to our families as we recognise that the safety of our children is everyone’s highest 
priority.  



 

 

 

Congratulations to all our students who attended the Zone Swimming on Tuesday 12th March. All our 
students were exceptionally well behaved and competed well in their events, securing places in their 
heats. It was a great day. 

 
 
 
 
On Wednesday 20 March 2019 our wonderful Woy Woy Public School students were entertained by the 
talented Chinese Folk Dancers. Students rotated classrooms and participated in a variety of activities all 
promoting the message that ‘Everyone Belongs’. 
 
We are proud of the diversity and inclusivity Woy Woy Public School offers and enjoyed celebrating this 
special day as a whole school community.  
 

 

          

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday our Cultural Dance Group performed at St John the Baptist Preschool for Harmony Day. Our 
Year 1- Year 6 students entertained the preschool with traditional Torres Strait Islands songs and songs 
originating from the Yorta Yorta language. The students performed a dance item to a delighted group of 
children and enjoyed mixing with younger members of our community. Strengthening relationships with a 
range of community members and offering performance opportunities to our talented students is a priority 
at Woy Woy Public School. We thank St John the Baptist Preschool for inviting us to perform and we look 
forward to visiting again soon. For any interested students The Cultural Dance Group meets each 
Wednesday at recess in the hall or the library.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Home Reading has commenced. Each Stage 1 student should be reading for at least 10 minutes per 
night, Stage 2 students for 20 minutes and Stage 3 for 30 minutes.This can include a mix of home readers 
and quality literature, and consist of parent reading, student reading and reading together. For helpful 
information on supporting your child during home reading (including building comprehension), please 
follow the links below: 
 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/reading-with-
your-child-at-home 
 
https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/eppcontent/glossary/app/resource/factsheet/5402.pdf 
 
If you are able to assist in changing home readers please see your child’s teacher. 
 
 

 

 

Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 25 nights of home reading! 

25 Nights Ian Lumley 5/6H, Rylee Stait 5/6H, Gabriella Potestas 5/6H, Noel Donnelly 5/6H  and Lily 
Fairleigh 5/6H 

 
 

 

Book Club Issue 2 is now available to order from. Orders are due by 25th March. 

Thanks, Mrs Walker and Mrs Barrett 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/reading-with-your-child-at-home
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/reading-with-your-child-at-home
https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/eppcontent/glossary/app/resource/factsheet/5402.pdf


 
 
 
 

Important Parking Message 
The staff parking area inside the school gates on both Park Road and Bowden Road is for 

Staff Use Only.  Parents dropping and collecting their children from school, Music Bus or Cubbyhouse 
BASC are asked to park outside the school grounds and walk their children to and from their car.  This is 

a Department of Education directive. 
 
Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed 
at 3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm.  There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 
3.20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 
arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 
2.00pm to ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices.  Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well.  You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 
which is regularly updated with events happening in our school.  The School email address for 
correspondence is woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day.  It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is 
to be collected from the school office prior to going to your child’s classroom.  This slip is given to the 
classroom teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 
School fees and activity costs can be paid by credit card via the Woy Woy Public School website 
(http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab.  If you are making a cash 
payment please place the money in an envelope with the child’s name, class and the reason clearly 
noted.  We have cash collection envelopes at the school office for your use.  All money is to be given to 
your child’s teacher.  When making payments for multiple children, separate money and envelopes for 
each child is appreciated, as it is very time-consuming to sort out at the time of receipting. 
 
Thank you 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Congratulations to the following recipients of our Academic Achievement Awards at our Week 8 K-6 
Assembly. 

Name Class Name Class 

Aidan Betts K-6PC Fynn McCall K-6W 

Taylor Wols KB Annika Graham KW 

Daisy Cassidy K/1M Abby Wang 1S 

Amelia Pitchers 1CP Cassara Tomlin 2E 

Charlie Hall 2MK Noah Brown 2Y 

Nate Wilden 3-6O Kyo Yamada 3/4B 

Jake Golds 3/4LC Emmalyn Castronuevo 3/4M 

Toby Cridland 3/4T Timothy Bakker-Huxley 5/6B 

Ava Ayres 5/6C Mira Kaassamany 5/6R 

Jazmyn Tutauha 5/6H   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 1 2019 

Week 9  27 Stage 3 photo day 

Week 10 Apr 1 CARES Special Ed 

  5 Cross Country 

Week 11  8 Stage 3 Rumbalara 

   CARES Special Ed 

  9 Stage 3 Rumbalara 

  11 Easter Hat Parade 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to our volunteers.  If you are unable to come in 
on your allocated day please contact Anne as soon as possible so an arrangement can be made for a 
replacement. 

We now have JELLY Apple and Blackcurrant Jelly $1.00. 

Thankyou  

Anne 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 11/3 Alice 
Tuesday 12/3 Pat 
Wednesday 13/3 Vicki 
Thursday 14/3 Kay 
Friday 15/3 Janet 
Monday 18/3 Janet 
Tuesday 19/3 Pat 
Wednesday 20/3 Vicki 
Thursday 21/3 Janet 
Friday 22/3 Rita 
Monday 25/3 Alice 
Tuesday 26/3 Pat 
Wednesday 27/3 Janet 
Thursday 28/3 Kay 
Friday 29/3 Janet 

Hats are available in the 
canteen for sale for your 

convenience.  

$13.00 

 



 
 

 

P&C NEWS 

Volunteering  

You can make a difference! We are always looking for volunteers to assist with services provided by the 
P&C such as fundraising, school banking and the uniform shop.  This is a great way to connect with the 
school and find out what is happening first hand.  If you can spare some time and are interested in 
contributing in a small way, please contact  wwpspandc@live.com.au – as little as half an hour can ease 
the workload of our dedicated volunteers and your child enjoys you being involved in school activities. 

Fundraising 

No further updates available.     

Uniform Shop  

Ordering of uniforms and accessories is by email and payments on-line only.  If you are unable to make 
on-line payments, alternative payment options can be arranged at time of ordering.  A uniform order form 
is attached to this newsletter for your convenience.  Please email your order form to 
wwpsuniforms@outlook.com   

Please do not make on-line payments to the school.  After full payment has been received, the orders will 
be distributed to your child’s class once a week on Thursday by a volunteer.  Cut-off day for delivery on 
Thursday is Wednesday each week.  An order form is attached to the newsletter. 

NEWS FLASH …. NEWS FLASH … NEWS FLASH 

As advised in the last edition of the newsletter the embroidery on some of the blue polo shirts provided by 
our manufacturer this year was not the correct colour.   The new shirts from size 6 have arrived for 
replacement!   

If you purchased a blue polo shirt from January 2019, please check it for incorrect orange embroidery as 
not all shirts have been returned.  Your shirt can be returned with your child and we will gladly swap the 
correct embroidery for free. 

We are still waiting on size 4 stock and will advise a swapping day as soon as possible. 

END OF NEWS FLASH 

School Banking   

Thursday is our school banking day for 2019.  Don’t forget to bring your bank books.  

For parents/caregivers, the focus should be on a regular saving habit not the amount being deposited. If 
your child deposits 50c each week they will be earning rewards.  Every time they make a deposit, they get 
a silver token (maximum one per week).  Once they have 10 silver tokens (made 10 deposits) they can 
claim a prize. This is regardless of the amount of money deposited.  This term they can redeem Polars 
Savers reward.   

 

 

 

 



Annual General Meeting Date 

The Annual General Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 27 March 2019 commencing at 7.00pm in the 
Staff Room of Woy Woy Public School.  All positions will be declared vacant with nominations being 
called for Office Bearers and other positions.   

The President is responsible for:  

• The successful functioning of the P&C Association meetings  

• The attainment of the P&C Association’s objectives  

• Ensuring that the P&C Association takes part in decision-making processes in the school  

• Fostering fair participation of all members and ensuring that all new members are made to feel 
welcome 

• Supporting volunteers  

• Consistent adherence to the constitution  

• Acting as the P&C Association’s spokesperson when public statements or actions are needed  

• Setting up lines of communication with the Principal  

• Being signatory on the Association’s bank accounts  

• Chairing meetings. In the absence of the President, one of the Vice-Presidents will chair the 
meeting or the meeting can elect a chairperson from the members present for that meeting. 

The role of the Vice President is to support the President.  

The Secretary is responsible for carrying out the administrative tasks related to the decisions of the 
meetings as resolved, as well as preparing the meeting agendas, receiving and tabling correspondence, 
writing and dispatching outgoing correspondence as resolved/appropriate, maintains the official records of 
the Association, such as the constitution, by-laws, rules of subcommittees, Incorporation Certificate, ABN 
details, list of financial (voting) members, Minutes, and Attendance book. 

The role of the Treasurer is to receive and deposit monies, maintains records, draws cheques, 
electronically transfer funds and present accounts at meetings as well as planning, budgeting and cash 
flow of the Association. 

We also call for nominations for Fundraising Convenor and Sub-Committee members, Uniform Shop 
Convenor, School Banking Co-ordinator and other representative roles. 

Should you require additional information, please contact wwpspandc@live.com.au 

Next Meeting  

The meeting will follow the AGM on Wednesday 27 March in the Staff Room, Woy Woy Public School.   
We look forward to seeing familiar faces return and welcoming new families to our community.  All are 
welcome to attend. 

Membership 

The annual P&C membership fee is $2.00 and this entitles you to participate in the democratic decision 
making process of the Association.  If you are interested, P&C Membership forms for 2019/20 are now 
available from the school or by emailing wwpspandc@live.com.au   

Completed forms and membership fee can be placed in a sealed envelope and put in the P&C blue box in 
the school office or better still attend a meeting and find out firsthand what is happening within the school.   

 



 

Cyber Awareness Forum 

Do you know what your children are up to?  Do you know the consequences of online actions? Do you 
want to know how to protect them?  

Please join Central Coast Council of P&Cs as they host the E-Safety Commission and friends to discuss 
the key things you need to know in this 21st century social world.  This is a great event and opportunity to 
find out relevant information about cyberspace and the current risks our children face. 

When:   Thursday 28 March 2019 

Time:    6:40 PM – 09:00 PM 

Where:   Mingara Recreation Club, Tumbi Umbi NSW 2261, Australia 

Please note this is a child free event and you can register for this event at 
https://www.cccpandc.org/cyberaware2019  

Until next time. 

Tina Jackson 
President 
WWPS P&C  
   



 



 
 

   



 

 



 

 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  
  
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

Ph:  4341 3922 
6 mths – Adult.  

Heated indoor pool. 
AustSwim qualified instructors. 

5 Mutu Street, Woy Woy NSW 2256 
 

aquasplash@yahoo.com 

P: (02) 4343 1774  Shop 1, Pavilion Building 
29-37 George Street, Woy Woy, NSW, 2256 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386


 

 

 



 



 


